
 
 

  
  

 
 

NEW YORK PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Lanark Close, North Shields, Tyne & Wear NE29 8DP  

Tel (0191) 8141788 
Email – ​office@newyorkprimaryschool.org 

Headteacher:  Mrs J Shaw 
 
8​th​ June 2020 
 
For the attention of parents and carers with pupils in Reception. 
 
Dear parents and carers 
 
As described in my letter of Monday 1st June 2020, Year 6 pupils have returned to school today.  We plan to 
welcome returning pupils from Reception classes from Monday 15th June 2020. 
 
Please contact school either via the class email you have been using or by phone on  
0191 814 1788 to advise whether or not your child will be returning. The deadline for parents to inform school of 
your child’s return is Wednesday 10th June at 12 noon.  We will then notify you by Thursday 11th June at 2.00pm of 
your child's start and home time. 
 
Please refer back to my letter of 1st June 2020 for the plans and protocols of the return for your child. Our 
classrooms have been measured and pupils in Reception will be in groups of 8. 
EYFS staff that they are familiar with will be working with Reception pupils. 
 
Please remember that we will be operating Monday to Thursday and will be closed to pupils on Fridays in order to 
allow teacher planning time and classroom thorough cleaning. 
 
Thank you for your support over the last 11 weeks.  We look forward to seeing our Reception pupils in school again. 
 
 
Mrs J Shaw 

 
Headteacher 
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